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Community Club Officers:

   President:  Amber Harris



   Vice President:   Brandy Langer
   Secretary:  Eileen Hackworth
   Treasurer:  Kathrine Bridgwater
   Hospitality Chairpersons:  Liz Stephens and Emily Gingerich
   Room Parent Chairperson:  Alyssa Biesecker

   Staff Liasons:  Sue Nickols & Jenny Reiske
Community Club Members:

All parents of Freshwater students are members of the Freshwater Community Club, and are encouraged to attend our monthly meetings.  Meetings are held on the first Monday of each month at 6:30 p.m. in the Conference Room or on Zoom.  We welcome everyone to attend monthly meetings and to take an active role in planning events and fundraisers for our school.

What is Community Club?

Freshwater Community Club is similar to PTA/PTO, but without membership dues!  Community Club sponsors many school events throughout the year, supports various school programs, and makes donations and purchases to enrich our students and our school.

Community Club Sponsored Events:
· Back to School Night – Thursday, First Week of School
Come and learn about your child’s class.  The teachers will discuss the curriculum that will be used, class schedules, discipline strategies, and other details of the classroom.  This night is for teachers to give all the necessary information about their classroom and is meant for parents only.  Please make other arrangements for your child(ren) for this event.  

· All School Picnic –  Second Friday after school begins
The All School Picnic is the first family event of the year.  Desserts and side dishes are potluck, and hotdogs, chips, and drinks will be provided by Community Club.  

· Halloween/Fall Alternative – Last Friday in October
This event may change from year to year dependent on the organizer of the event who will
receive input from Community Club Officers and Members.  The event normally follows a Halloween or Fall theme and treats are provided for the children who attend the event that evening.  All Freshwater parents and children are invited to attend.  Refreshments will be served.

   ●     Family Fun Nights – Held throughout the year
Family Fun Nights may be scheduled throughout the year.  Past Family Fun Nights have included Halloween Bingo, Rhody Float Decorating, Karaoke Night, Game Night, Family Reading Night, Spaghetti Dinner, Arts & Crafts, Healthy Cooking, and Family Movie Night.  Anyone with a great idea for a Family Fun Night is encouraged to jump in a make it happen!

· Holiday Boutique – Normally the First Friday in December -   8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.
The Holiday Boutique is an annual event in which local crafters sell inexpensive handmade items for the students to purchase, and is also open to families and the community.  If you are a crafter interested in having a table at this event, please watch the bulletin in October for announcements.  

· Dolphin Dash –  Normally Third Friday in April -   8:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m.
The Dolphin Dash is the one major fundraiser of the year for the Community Club.  Our entire year’s budget comes from the proceeds from the Dolphin Dash, so its success is vitally important.  The students will get pledges, either per lap or a highly encouraged flat pledge, then run laps on the day of the Dash on our 1/8 mile track.  Students earn prizes based on the amount of pledges they collect.  The students will collect flat pledge monies as those sponsors sign up.  All sponsors of laps will be billed by the Community Club.  Many volunteers will be needed on the day of the Dash to mark laps, tally pledge sheets, and bill sponsors.   

· Staff Appreciation Week – First or Second Week of May Each Year
We like to recognize the wonderful educators and support staff that we have at Freshwater, and we encourage families to show their appreciation for the staff during this week.  We usually sponsor a lunch to honor our staff on this day, and will need potluck donations for the luncheon.

· Open House – Middle of May Each Year
Come and see what your students’ have been doing all year.  Student work will be showcased in each classroom.  Bring your children and ask them to show you their amazing work.  
· End of the Year Picnics
During the first week of June, the classes will hold their End of the Year picnics at Freshwater Park
or in our Nature Area at the school.  Community Club will provide hot dogs, condiments, chips, and briquettes. (Due to the pandemic this year, our students will need to provide their own lunches for the picnics).  
Room Parents

In normal years, sign up sheets for Room Parents and Holiday Party help will be sent out during the first week of the year.  The Room Parent Coordinators will assign Room Parents to each classroom that will oversee Holiday Parties.  A Room Parent Notice with further defined responsibilities will be sent home the first week of school!

Community Club Donations & Purchases:

Musical Instruments



Swimming Lessons for 2nd & 5th Grades

Staff Appreciation Day Gifts


(12) 8’ tables for events

Foss Science Kits



Welcoming Garden Bed

6th Grade Promotion Flowers


Red Ribbon Week

Campus Track




Concrete Picnic Tables

Sound System




Adorni Halloween Carnival

8th Grade Graduation Flowers

Classroom Party Boxes

Scoreboard in gym



Gym Support

300 chairs for gym



Garden of the Dolphins 
Conference Room Makeover


Stage Curtains
Orff Musical Instruments


Concrete Benches in front of school

Playground Equipment for Primary and Upper Grade Playgrounds ~ Put in place ~ April, 2009
Visual Performing Arts Program ~ 2010 through 2014
Gymnasium Sound System


Painting of US Map on Playground Area
Kindergarten Playground ~ September 1, 2015  Honored numerous Teacher Requests throughout years
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